

















# The FAC EXPERIENCE

A biweekly newsletter brought to you by: Fayetteville Alumnae Chapter

Vol.2 Issue 3

### **From Madam President**

reetings Sorors,
Well, we survived the change in meeting time for our October Chapter meeting, along with the Youth Orientation "Meet and Greet." I would like to take a moment and thank all of you who were able to adjust your very busy schedules to join us. For those of you who were unable to attend, the vote for MIT was not in the affirmative. Thanks to those sorors who attended and helped with their respective committees during the Youth Orientation program. Soror

Monroe will conduct the risk management training at the November Chapter

For those sorors who plan to "go in" together to get a table for the FSU Cotton Club II event, please let me know via email or text. If we get more than eight sorors willing to attend, we can certainly get more than one table. Each ticket will cost \$75.00 and a table of eight will end up being \$600.00. Getting a table would

be an option for us to support our local HBCU, Fayetteville State University.
I have verified that Founders Day East will be held in Goldsboro, NC. The cost to register is \$65.00. Payments must be made to our financial secretary.

Payments will be accepted through November 9, 2016.

Christmas is coming up! If you need some quick inexpensive gifts for your sorors, please see Soror Nadine Miller-Bernard to get your DST clocks for a mere \$10.00 each.

Sorors who are to serve as hostesses for November are as follows: Joyce Moreaux, \*Emma Allen, Jennifer Allen, Sylvia Parson, Yvette Carson, Antoinette Wright-Harris, \*Sylvia Moore, Pearl Hinson, Shawnta' Cummings, Renee Ellis, Nichole Spivey, and Teresa Wright. Sorors with the asterisk preceding their names are the lead hostesses. Please contact one of our custodians to retrieve needed items from storage.

Whether you are fairly new to the chapter or have been here for a while; if you are not on one of the Hostess Months, please contact me to place your name on a specific month. Since we did not get an opportunity to go through the Hostess Months during retreat, anybody who would like to change months can do that as well

Don't forget about our Project 13 project, St. Jude. Please go to the website and donate today for Team Fayetteville Alumnae Chapter!

As always, we are "INSPIRING TO RECLAIM, RETAIN, AND UPLIFT SORORS!"

#### **Arts & Letters**



National headquarters has encouraged our support of the movie BIRTH OF A NATION. Arts and Letters would appreciate your inviting family and friends to join us at Cameo Art House Theater (910-486-6633) at 225 Hay Street, Sunday, October 9, 2016 for the matinee show. Tickets are on sale now for \$8.64 (including tax). Purchase your ticket(s) at the theater mentioning Delta Sigma Theta Sorority.

The Red Velvet Book Club invites Deltas, family, and the community to read our first book for this year I ALMOST FORGOT ABOUT YOU by Terry McMillian. The book discussion will be led by Soror Rene' Corders on October 20 at 6:30 PM at Scrub Oaks Restaurant, 5780 Ramsey Street. The second book selection is FORSAKEN by Ross Howell, Jr. Discussion is December 15 at Sammio's Restaurant on Raeford Road at 6:30 PM.

## **Policy and Procedures**



If you have any suggestions for the upcoming 2016-17 revision of the Policies and Procedures, please email the article and the change to facpolicies@gmail.com, no later than October 14 midnight. The 2013-14 Policies and Procedures is available on the chapter website. In order to expedite the process, we would like to have the revision updated to present at the November.

Thank you, Soror Andrea Felder-Johnson.



#### Adopt-A-Site

Our clean up dates are:

- October 15th
- November 19th





# **Publicity and Communications**



◆ FAC Committees—Please, get your committee announcements in our newsletter. Pictures are also welcome. We will post at least

one in newsletter, if there is space. Pictures will posted on website.

 Please, submit articles as an attachment typed in Microsoft Word. It expedites the layout of the FAC Experience. Information sent as a text message has to be reformatted before adding to the newsletter. Again, please don't type as a text message, but send as an email attachment.



#### **Protocol**

Sorors, please review **Proper Attire** on pages 19-21 in the **Protocol and Traditions Manual.** 

 Protocol and Traditions Manuals will be on sale at the meeting November 12. The cost is \$2.50.

Next Issue: November 13, 2016

Remember: Any articles for next newsletter due on or before November 11, 2016.
Please, send articles, pictures, or announcements to email address only:

Facwebupdates@gmail.com



Thank you to all sorors who have made donations. Roughly 27 sorors have donated thus far. Our goal is 100% participation. Let's help our programs!



### Volunteer!



If you are interested in volunteering for the comedy show featuring Lavell Crawford at Sports USA on October 20th, please contact VOLUNTEER Madam President.





